VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
FINANCE COMMITTEE

August 5, 2013
Meeting called to order 7:25 p.m.

Those present:
Vicky Moxley, Chairman




Donald Cuttill, Member







Paul Struve, Member
Phillip Kringlie, Member
Also present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Larry Rice, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller




John O'Connell, Attorney

Mrs. Moxley opened the meeting with a discussion regarding the abatement of a portion of the water bill to the residents of the Village.
Mrs. Salerno has done a quick study of the water bills for senior citizens.  There are a couple of different ways to effect a water bill abatement for the residents. One is a flat rate reduction the other is a percentage of the total bill.  The amount a senior citizen's bill is approximately $33 per billing cycle.  We have approximately 175 residential water customers.  If we gave $32 per residential customer per billing period we would equate to the seniors getting free water.
This calculates to $5,775 per billing period this amount time six periods equals $34,650 for the year.  There are other scenarios the Committee could use.

There are approximately 620 residential people between the three mobile home parks and Lenzi Avenue apartments.  They are currently getting $80 in garbage rebates and $100 for residential real estate rebates totaling $180.  A $20 increase to offset the water rebate, making their rebate an even $200.  This would be an additional $12,400.  This brings the total water abatement to approximately $47,000 per year for residential water.
Mr. Kringlie thinks we need to keep in mind is this is intended for next year's budget which will take effect  in 2014.  Additionally, we need to keep in mind that Chicago water rates are scheduled to increase by 15% each of the next two years.  Whatever form of abatement we look into, we need to keep the increases in mind.
Mr. Scott states that the minimum bill is $37.41 for the first 7,000 gallons of water used, after which the resident pays $6.31 per thousand gallons used.  A senior citizen pays 30% less than this amount.  Mr. Scott feels if the seniors are rebated their entire minimum bill you would be paying them to buy the water.

Mr. Struve suggests that we look at the budget first to see what we can afford to give back.  He feels we need to make cuts to create the money.

The water department has budgeted the past few years the reimbursement  to Interstate Brands, which we no longer need to do.  This would more than cover the water abatement.  This comes to roughly $55,000 per year over a four-year period and we are talking about roughly $47,000 per year.

Mrs. Salerno points out that the water infrastructure maintenance issue would be offset with corporate funds if the water department did not have enough funds to maintain the water system.

Mrs. Salerno states that the Village is not running on a balanced budget.  However, in reality we are because every line item is not spent every year and there is always enough money to offset unexpected expenditures.

The Rivers Casino income was more than originally.  We received over $100,000 according to Mr. Cummings.
Mrs. Moxley states this was earmarked for security cameras and was in the $25,000-$30,000 range.

Several short scenarios were discussed with any definite resolution.

Mr. Cummings wants everyone to benefit from the water abatement.

Mr. Cummings suggests that a system be devised that is fair to everyone. 

The consensus of the Finance Committee that a system be devised that would benefit everyone equally regarding their water charges per billing cycle.

The consensus of the Finance Committee is to continue the Village portion of the real estate taxes as it has in the past.  All the rebates will be by check; there will be no cash disbursement.

The next item for discussion was a request by Beds Plus packet.  We have been approached in the past. This year the name has been changed to Beds Plus.  The question is this the same organization.  There was no one present from the organization to explain the change.  One of the Board members of Beds is a mutual friend of one of our Trustees.

They are looking for basically anything.  They want to partner with the Village in assisting former or current residents who are homeless and plan to prevent homelessness with matching financial assistance programs.  There were a number of other items in the brochure indicating their mission statement.  The Village has offered financial assistance in the past to the Beds program.
Mrs. Moxley would be more comfortable talking with a representative before any commitment is made regarding the Beds program. None of their literature, or their website, indicates this is a not-for-profit organization. Hopefully, there will be a representative at the Board Meeting August 12, 2013.

Adjourned 7:57 p.m.

________________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk
